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Thanks to all of the contributors to this issue 
Valerie Brady, Ann Cox, Mary Anne Daniel, Dave Edblom, Kate Edblom, Bob Engelson, Helen Hendrickson, Hoobert Huhta, Kathy 
Johnson, BJ Kohlstedt, Sue Lawson, Carolyn Marino, Janet McTavish,  Beth Mullan, Shawn Padden, Sherry Rovig, John Schifsky, 

Don Sitter, Carol Surine, Jo Thompson, Rose Vastila, and Kathleen Zweber 

Whatõs Coming Up? 
 

 

Stormwater Ordinance information (see insert) 
 

Youth seeking jobs (see list on pg 2) 
 

CERT, free emergency training (see article, p3) 
 

Plan to VOTE  March 8, (2nd Tues) Town election,  
   Polls open 7am-8pm 
 

Plan to ATTEND March 8, Annual Town meeting, 8:15pm 
 

Filing deadline for Board Supervisor is 5pm, Jan. 12th. 
    

The March Newsletter will contain budget information and  
        statements by those running for Town Supervisor. 

The Homesteaders  

Rose Vastila 
 

January 6
th

, Wednesday, 12:30pm Town Hall, Pot-
luck and bingo. 

 

February 3
rd

, Wednesday, 12:30pm Town Hall,  
Sandwiches and coffee.  Program to be an-
nounced.  

  

March 2
nd

, Wednesday, 12:30pm Town Hall, Pot-
luck, bingo and Homesteaders birthday cake!  

 

Everyone is welcome . 
For information call Rose Vastila at 834-5281. 

The filing deadline to run for Town Board Supervisor 
is 5pm, Jan.12

th
 at the Town Hall.  Two 3-year posi-

tions will be on the ballot in March.   

ñVolunteering is the price for living in a good Township.ò 
Ken Hendrickson 

The November 14th Town Hall Addition Opening.  Ribbon cutter, Representative Mary Murphy , assisted by Chair Don Sitter, with 
Carolyn Marino and Sue Lawson.  Some 50 attended and toured the new offices, Community Room, and Clover Valley meeting 
room.  Music for the occasion was provided by Georganne Hunter and Darlene Peterson.  The dedication plaque was framed by Don 
Sitter.  Comments were made by Representative Mary Murphy, Board Chair Don Sitter, and Facilities Committee Chair Sue Lawson.  

Town Hall Community Room  
 

The plan is to have the Town Hall 
Community Room open and super-
vised as much as possible each day.  
It has an area with a sink, coffee 
maker, potentially a refrigerator, li-
brary, free internet connection, and 
an ADA bathroom.  It is a beautiful 
area to meet friends, browse the library, use the wifi computer 
area, etc.  Small groups could meet and share the area. 
 

See the new notice board on the porch for open hours. 
So far Community Room hours are: 
 

 Monday ð  (closed)  
 Tuesday ð  7amðnoon and 2pm -6pm 
 Wednesday ð  9amðnoon  
 Thursday ð  2pm-6pm 
 Friday ð  9amð11am 
 Saturday ð  8amðnoon  
 Sunday ð  (closed)  
 

   There is a sign-up list for volunteers who are willing to keep 
the Community Room open for more hours. 
 

   Weôd like to keep it open full days on Tuesday and Thurs-
day.  Please contact the Town Hall office if you can help out 
(messages 525-5705). 
 

   So far, you need to bring your own makings for coffee and 
snacks in the Community Room!  Donations welcomed! 
 

   Thanks to Roger Beck for donating a microwave and coffee 
maker for the Community Room. 
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Clifton Volunteer Fire Department  
Bob Engelson, Fire Chief 

Paid advertisement Paid Advertisement 

Police Department  
Shawn Padden, Chief 

 

Police Events .  There were 175 
police events in October and No-
vember.  This included 12 traffic 
violation warnings or citations, 60 
resident requested vacation home/
business checks, 10 animal com-
plaints, 8 health and welfare checks, 7 medical emergen-
cies, 7 public assists, 7 extra patrol requests, 6 property 
damage accidents, and 6 attempts to locate careless driv-
ers.  There was one November burglary.  See our web site 
for a full listing of events. 
 

      If you have information about any criminal activity in our  
community, please contact the Duluth Township Police De-
partment at: 218-525-5705 or our mobile phone: 393-8407, 
or email: DuluthTwpPolice@duluthtownship.org. 
 

For medical or police emergencies call 911. 
Go to the Township web site: www.duluthtownship.org  
to sign up for email police alerts and other urgent or infor-
mative notifications. 

  Emergency Medical Responders com-
pleted their re-certification, a process that 
included many hours of classes and testing.   
This is another way these volunteers serve 
and care about our Township. 
   Note that the old ñfirst responderò name is 

now replaced officially by EMR: òEmergency Medical Re-
sponderò. 
   We have two new members, Jared Massie and Elizabeth 
Strohmayer, who will be taking Fire Fighter 1 and 2 training 
in 2016.  Thanks for volunteering! 
   Fire Department 2016 calendars have been delivered to 
homes in our Township.  Please support businesses who 
sponsored this yearôs calendar.  A few extras are at the 
Town Hall if you didnôt receive one. 
 

Be sure your fire number sign is visible by your driveway. 
 

Thanks to our community for your support. 
. 

To volunteer as a fire fighter or emergency medical re-
sponder, call Chief Bob Engelson, 525 -6819.  Training 
and turnout gear are provided. 

Give the Gift of Early Learning  
Kathy Johnson 

 

NSCS Play and Learn has openings starting in January 
2016.  Children ages 3, 4, and 5 may attend 1, 2 or 3 
days a week on Tuesday, Wednesday or Thursday.  
Both morning (9:15-11:30) and afternoon (12:15-2:30) 
sessions are offered.  A monthly tuition fee is charged.  
Please contact  Kathy Johnson at: 834-5429 or 525-
0663 Ext 106. 

JOBS WANTED  
For our Township Youth  

An effort to match up residents who have work suitable for our 
youth with youth in the Township who may want a job. 

 

Seeking Jobs  
 

Å Mason Stolp, age 13 years, looking for work  
   (mowing, shoveling, yard work, cleaning, general  
   labor).  Call Mason at 525-0576. 
 

Å Mature, hard working, experienced 14 year old  
   looking for work (yard work, cleaning, mowing,  
   pretty much any chores).  Just call Bridger at 
   525-0090. 
 

Å Cameron Nelson, age 13, lawn mowing, snow 
   shoveling, general yard work, general labor.   
   Call Cameron at 525-0208 
 

Å Ryan, age 15, is looking for work.  He is interested 
   in yard work, lawn mowing and babysitting.   
   Call 525-9065. 
 

Å Young man, age 11 looking for work, including  
   lawn mowing and general yard work.  Experienced.   
   If interested, please call Konrad, at 830-9514. 
 

 Advertise for free:  For Township youth who are seeking 
work and Township residents who need help with various jobs 
suitable for youth (babysitting, lawn, garden, maintenance, 
snow shoveling, house cleaning, etc.).  Leave your ad & con-
tact information at the Town Hall (messages: 525-5705).  

Deadline for the next (March) Newsletter is February 23rd 

Sandyôs Play Care Center   (New! Now Open)  
Licensed Family Day Care located near French River 

On bus line to NSCS and Two Harbors Schools 
525-2602 or Shagglu57@centurylink.net 

Barnes & Noble Benefit for NSCS Library  
Kate Edblom, NSCS Librarian 

 

There will be a Barnes & Noble Book Fair, 
It will be January 23rd, 12-6, so do share. 

Bring your gift cards to spend, 
Create a poem with a friend, 

Enjoy a fancy coffee at Starbucks since youôre there. 
 

Come for the Poetry Slam 12 -4 and build a poem with 
a friend of all ages.  Entries will be judged by category 
at 5pm.  You could win a B&N gift card.  Present a 
voucher or tell the cashier at checkout to credit NSCS 
library. Thanks you for supporting NSCS Library. 
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Township Roads 
Supervisor Dave Edblom 

 

I am pleased to report that we finished the year signifi-
cantly under budget for roads!  Three large (36ò) cross
-road culverts were installed, two on Shilhon and one 
on Greenwood roads.  All Township roads were 
graded twice, once in spring and once in fall.  Chloride 
was applied in June.  The Shilhon road ditch was 
brushed and all Township ditches were mowed.  Our 
thanks to Bob Rodda who has done great road work 
for the Township. 

From the Chair  
Supervisor Don Sitter, Board Chair 

 

Itôs been a busy year for the Township.  Hereôs a short 
recap of some of the events: 
 

¶ New Town Hall Addition dedicated (see the news 
clip on  the Channel 6 website).  The long-planned 
addition included offices, kitchen update, storage, 
community room, library, emergency backup, etc.  
It is all paid for without levy, bonding or loans. 

¶ Our Town Hall Community room is available for 
use (library, coffee maker, microwave, facilities).  
Wendy is coordinating volunteers for open hours. 

¶ Township historical contributions for the Town Hall 
are being coordinated by Jo Thompson.  

¶ Fiber-optic internet is installed and free wifi is 
available in the Town Hall Community Room. 

¶ Water is again available for residents who need it, 
outside the Town Hall. 

¶ Approval of our first Planned Use Development 
(PUD) is for Kiviranta, an 8-unit condominium at 
the old Nokomis site on the shore. 

¶ The Township trails proposal resulting from a year 
of meetings is to be reviewed by the Town Board 
in January.  One aim is for safer roads. 

¶ Potting area proposal at NSCS was approved and 
paid for by the Township. 

¶ Hockey boards repaired and a new youth hockey 
rink built with volunteers and Township money. 

¶ The ABC Inc proposal for a basketball court on 
the concrete slab at NSCS was supported by a 
community survey.  Final plans are developing in 
anticipation of Township support. 

¶ A required stormwater ordinance was developed 
and approved (see insert) and updates were ap-
proved in our Zoning Ordinance. 

¶ Plans for a future bay for our Clifton Volunteer 
Fire Department Hall 1 are being drafted.  Pro-
gress depends upon saving up funds.   

¶ The December Town Board meeting ended in its 
traditional pot luck honoring all Township volun-
teers and staff.  It was a well attended event. 

 

Wishing everyone in the Township a happy new year! 

NOTE:  Duluth Township residents are invited to 
attend these sessions.  

FREE 
Community Emergency Response Training  

(Duluth Township residents are welcome) 



 

 

Summary of Planning Commission Meetings  

(Official minutes by Planning Secretary Beth Mullan are available on 
our Township web site www.duluthtownship.org) 

October 22
nd

 regular meeting .  Commissioners Wayne 
Dahlberg, Jerry Hauge, Brigid Pajunen, John Schifsky, 
Jo Thompson, Paul Voge and Larry Zanko attended plus 
Planning Director Sue Lawson, Secretary Beth Mullan & 
Board Liaison Don Sitter. 
Main Action:  Approved variance and final plans for Kivi-
ranta PUD at the former Nokomis site, subject to a per-
manent open space PUD agreement. 
Discussion: Ray Sundberg design hearing for commer-
cial property addition at McQuade and Lismore Roads 
was discussed.  No action is required.  A variance hear-
ing for exterior and road setbacks for the Kiviranta PUD 
was discussed.  The variance requested was deemed 
reasonable, an improvement to the property and arising 
from problems not created by the owners.  The final plan 
was discussed and found to meet Ordinance require-
ments conditional on an open space agreement. 
November 19

th
 final meeting .  The Seeringôs on Wild-

wood Road requested their Interim Use Short Term 
Rental be converted into a Conditional Use.  The hear-
ing will be scheduled for January 28th and neighbors in 
the former notification area will be notified. 
  James Gittemeir presented a working draft of the 
Township Trails Plan.  The formal plan will be presented 
to the Planning Commission in January and recommen-
dations will be forwarded to the Town Board.  Results 
from the survey and highlights of the plan were dis-
cussed. 

The Next Planning Commission meetings:  

(4th Thurs, 7pm in the Town Hall) are Jan. 28 th & Feb. 25 th. 

Special hearings are posted at the Town Hall.  

Residents are encouraged to attend these public meetings. 

French River Readers Book Club  
Carol Surine 

 

The book for next month is March, by Geraldine Brooks.  
The next meeting is Thursday, Jan. 21

st
 at 7:30pm in 

the Fireside Room at French River Lutheran Church on 
Ryan Road.  Peggy Dahlberg will be host.   

    For information call Carol Surine, 525-4426 or email:  
CarolSurine@gmail.com, or www.duluthtownship.org/

bookclub. 

Summary of Town Board Meetings  
(Official minutes by Town Clerk Ann Cox are available at the Town 

Hall and on our Township web site: www.duluthtownship.org). 
October 8

th
 regular meeting .  Attending: Supervisors 

Mary Anne Daniel, Wendy Gustofson, Don Sitter and 
Travis Stolp.   
Main Actions:  Funding for the ice rink update proposal 
was unanimously approved for up to $9,000, subject to 
review and approval by ABC Inc. and the NSCS Board. 
Reports: Treasurer: deposits $1,687.10. expenses 
$164,086.44, frozen $300,000, reserve $200,000, spend-
able balance $304,809.70.  CC fund after $62,000 allo-
cated funds: $242,809.70, Legal: waiting on State Audi-
torôs office on use of CC funds.  JUC: Wendyôs motion to 
immediately transfer $30,000 to ABC Inc. for security 
failed.  Concerns included question of legality, lack of a 
proposal and data to base a decision upon.   
 

November 12
th

 regular meeting .  Attending: Supervi-
sors Mary Anne Daniel, Dave Edblom, Don Sitter and 
Travis Stolp. 
An Emergency Management presentation (by Pat Halver-
sodn and Sue Lawson) discussed how a pandemic flu 
emergency could be addressed in the Township, guided 
by its newly adopted Emergency Plan.  Note that resi-
dents may attend a free Community Emergency Re-
sponse Training (CERT) held in Lake County (see the no-

tice on page 3) 

Main Actions:  Two motions were made and unanimously 
passed in response to requests by ABCôs Phil Strom.  
One made to approve up to $3,500 for the NSCS potting 
area and unfreeze $3,500 from the CC fund (for 2 benches 

at $600 each and a $2,000 bench; $18,000 had initially been 

earmarked pending a specific proposal).  An annual feedback 
on their use was requested.  The second motion was 
made to cover a $384.75 bill from AKDA architects for a 
basketball court design for the concrete slab at NSCS.   
Reports: Treasurer: deposits of 2,243.01, expenses of 
$115,543.88, Township reserve $200,000, and frozen CC 
fund $300,000 for a spendable balance of $47,575.87.   
The approved $9,000 hockey board project funds were 
unfrozen.  Remaining CC funds after $62,000 in ap-
proved projects, is $240,933.29.  Cindy Smith was ap-
proved to act as Vice Treasurer during Treasurer Janet 
Johansonôs vacation.  She was also approved to sign 
checks.  Planning: the KivaRanta PUD (at former Noko-
mas) was approved.  The Trails planning document will 
be brought to the Board in January.  Legal: Attorney Tim 
Strom reported that discussions are ongoing in the Audi-
tors Office regarding transfer of funds and he recom-
mends continuing on our current policy.  NSCS charter 
school is school district #4084.  Roads: Berggrens will 
sign a waiver that the county will not be liable for any  
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Supervisors Wendy Gustofson, Vice Chair Dave Edblom, Chair Don 
Sitter, Mary Anne Daniel. Travis Stolp 

damage in exchange for use of their driveway as a turn-
around (rather than widening the road turnaround).  Town 
Hall:  The addition open house is Nov 14

th
 at 1pm.  Writ-

ten invitations were sent and it was widely advertised.  
The County Assessorôs office sent a reminder that Su-
pervisors need proof of compliance for training for the 
Board of Appeal and Equalization (which hears local prop-

erty tax issues). 

The Next regular Town Board meetings:  

(2nd Thurs, 7pm in the Town Hall) are Jan. 14 th & Feb. 11 th. 

  Residents are encouraged to attend these public meetings. 

http://www.duluthtownship.org/
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THE BARN  

Hoobert Huhta 
 

(Editorôs Note:  Hoobert Huhta was raised in Duluth Township and now resides in Florida.  His article was provided by 
Helen Hendrickson.  The barn, visible on the north side of the expressway, is now the site of the blacksmith/artist who 
produces wind vanes and other metallic artwork.  This story has been lightly edited for length.) 
 

   This tale is about the red barn built on the south side of Rt.3 (Old North Shore Road), a quarter mile west of the Home-
stead road.  (An old road sign, lying in the tall weeds at the corner of that road and Rt.3 called it the Holmstead road). 
The time was the early 1920ôs and Rt.3 was a quality, well graded, gravel road running all the way from Duluth to Two 
Harbors and beyond. Later when a paved highway was built south of the DMIR tracks, hugging the shoreline, it was 
known as the North Shore Drive, US 61. When the latest divided lane highway was built, it took the US 61 title away from 
the Shore Drive, split the farm in half and just about took the barn. 
   Writing is not my strong suit.  I have a degree in engineering.  My college grade point average suffered because I had 
to take 3 years of english.  My writing experience is limited to computer programming and some specification writing.  
The story suffers from my rapidly failing recall, and is intermixed with hearsay, conjecture and speculation.  My tendency 
is to drift off subject.  Just read it as if it were a bad historical novel, 
without a plot. 
 

I feel prepared to write this in three parts: 
 

 I    BMT;  Before My Time  (How the barn was born) 
 II   DMT;  During My Time  (How the barn grew) 
 III  AMT;  After My Time     (How time changed the barn) 

 

THE BARN ï BMT 
 

This part covers roughly the time from the early 1920ôs to the early 
1930s. It is a time from before I was, until I could just sort of re-
member. Obviously this part will be all hearsay, conjecture or 
speculation but told as if I know it all.  I think a lot of historians lack 
personal knowledge about what they write.  My father had worked 
as a lumberjack most of the time that he had been in the United States until a side interest in women caused him to get 
married.  Marriage and lumber camps do not fit together at all well; so he got steady work digging sewer and waterline 
ditches for Wiinamaki Contractors. That line of work did not look like a path to the American Dream so he decided to go 
into business for himself.  He managed to get a loan from a local attorney and buy a piece of land to start a dairy farm 
literally from the ground up.  He bought the forty (it is only 35 acres because the DMIR railroad clips off 5 acres from the south-

east corner) along the railroad tracks just east and north of the Palmers Depot (e.g. railroad at Homestead Road).  That was 
a great spot since in his time off he could take the train from Duluth, get off at the Palmers Depot and walk to the new 
farm (except the time he fell asleep before getting to Palmers and woke up in Ely).  It later proved to be very convenient to send 
cream to the creamery via the railroad. 
 

Now all that he needed was a house, a barn, a privy, a well, some cows, a couple of horses, farm implements, tools, a 
Model T Ford and of course (being a Finn) a sauna.  Land had be cleared, plowed, seeded etc. to provide a pasture and 
hay for the cows. There may have been some cleared land. This all had to be done on a tight budget with a lot, real lot, 
of ñsweat equityò. 
 

Now, about the Barn.  A good place for it seemed to be just near the edge of the 40 foot deep gully which had been 
gouged by the Little Sucker River. The river could provide water for the cows most of the summer. The slight down hill at 
the brow of the gulley would help keep the barn yard dry. There is a rumor that the original barn was a log building with a 
thatched roof.  It certainly was not a nice log building like Abe Lincolnôs home.  The book ñRoots of the Past-Seeds of 
the Futureò has several pictures from the early 1900ôs of buildings in the Duluth area made with walls of small logs 
stacked horizontally.  An early picture in the Duluth News Tribune shows logs which appear to be rough sawn on all four 
sides to a sort of uniform size.  The logs had rounded edges with bark exposed.  I would expect tar paper on the outside 
to keep the wind from blowing in through the cracks. 
 

A concrete slab floor and a foundation of rocks and concrete were made. It was really easy to find rocks when you 
plowed the fields. The slab is poured with an aisle down the middle for main access to the barn; to carry in hay, perform 
chores and for cows to go in or out. Symmetrically on each side is a manure gutter), then an aisle wide enough for cows 
to stand facing away from the center and finally along each outer wall, an aisle for space for hay and feed plus room to 
carry the feed water and hay to each cow. As I recall the space where cows stand (and sleep in the winter) was covered 
with tight spaced logs to be more comfortable than concrete. 
 

Just at the outer edge of each gutter were two round vertical posts, on each side, placed so as to divide the distance 
between the end walls into three equal spaces. The posts support two magnificent hand hewn beams. Nice enough to 
use in Dick Cheneyôs hunting lodge. They are of the order of 14 to 16 inches square: corners slightly rounded; spliced 

(continued)  


